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Dear Parents/Carers,


Welcome to our updated digital newsletter!


Don't forget, day-to-day you can keep up to date with our news 
and celebrations via the parent's Arbor app, Tapestry and 
Facebook, as well as my briefing each Friday and then every half 
term, we will provide you with a colourful and informative 
summary of key information and texts via Book Creator.


We hope you'll enjoy 'turning the pages' of our book to read all 
about what we've been up to in the past few weeks.




Term Dates 2023/24

Summer Term:


Term starts: Monday 15th April 2024 – Wednesday 24th July 2024


Half-term: 27th May – 31st May – return to school on Tuesday 4th June


NOTE: We have an inset day on Monday 3rd June.


Story Time dates for the Spring Term

Parents are invited into school at 3pm to read with their child in their 
classroom. We look forward to seeing you there!  


Helford Class  

Year 3  

27th February  


Lynher Class  

Year 4/5  

12th March  




Rainbow Day

The children had a 

great day 

experiencing circus 

skills on Rainbow Day 



We celebrate our differences!

As a whole school we created this 
beautiful collaborative display to 
show that we can be kind, we can 
"Fill people's buckets up" and we 
can celebrate our differences. As 
young as nursery, we instil in the 
children the importance of being 
unique, we are all special and we 
are all loved.



It's Snowing!



School Trips This half term some of the classes are looking forward to visiting Nancarrow 
Farm. Thank you to Mrs Chamberlain for making this happen. More 

information coming out in the next few days.

Just some of the benefits of school trips 
for your children...

They increase independence and confidence. 
They take your child out of their comfort zone. 
They contribute to a wider world perspective. 
They are a great way to learn and remember 
information. 
They make a classroom topic feel new and exciting.



School TripsThis half term Kenwyn and Fal are going to the Hall for Cornwall to watch the 
Gruffalo's Child. Another partial contribution from FOSS. Thank you so much! 

More details to follow. 



Beautiful writing from around our school

Letter formation, 
number formation, 

drawing club writing and 
independent sentences 

from Tamar class.

Nursery children 
practise their name 

writing every 
morning



Beautiful writing from around our school

A thoughtful piece of writing by 
Rosie Chamberlain - Fal Class.



Beautiful writing from around our school

Connie in Gannel class, has produced 
this eye catching report on penguins.

Some amazing adjectives and facts in 
this piece of writing! Harry - Kenwyn 
Class.



Beautiful writing from around our school

Narrative writing from Helford class.

Esme in Lyhner Class has produced this informative and neat piece of 

writing about Mount Vesuvius.



Friends of Shortlanesend School (FOSS)

Our amazing Parent Teacher Association, work 
really hard for our school. We are so fortunate for 
the events that they put on for us each year but 
also for the resources that they provide for us. 
Here is a non-exhaustive list of just some of the 
things that they have helped us with so far this 
year:


School Disco
End of Year BBQ
Year 6 Leaver's Hoodies
Outdoor Resources for the EYFS Classes
A school trip for each class, including 
nursery.

And much much more. 


FOSS are always on the lookout for new parent 
helpers for fundraising ideas, supporting with 
events and generally having an input on what 
support can be provided.


If you would like to come 

along to the next FOSS 

meeting, keep a look out for 

a date in January for the 

next one. (There's always 

biscuits)!!



We are mad about reading!!We are mad about reading!!

"I love walking past this tree in 
our library area. It reminds me of 
reading Enid Blyton's Faraway Tree 
and diving in to a new land." - Miss 
Irwin 

Each week on a Friday, Tamar
class get to take home a

reading buddy, a book from
the classroom and a hot

chocolate to share at home.

Manu shared this 
lovely photo of him 
reading a book on 
the last day of term 
in St Ives. Where's 
the most unusual 
place you've stopped 
to read a story?

World Book 
day is coming 
up on March 
7th!



We LOVE reading at Shortlanesend

Thank you that those of you that 
join us every half term for story 
time in your child's classroom. It 

is a special time seeing you 
bonding and sharing a good story 
together. Look at the beginning of 

our pages for future dates for 
your child.



School dinners are available to book 
daily, weekly or termly on Parent pay and 
cost £2.65. Reception and KS1 children are 
all entitled to universal free school 
meals. Each day, there is a choice of 
meat or vegetarian hot meals or picnic 
plates. However, if you would prefer to 
provide your own packed lunch please 
ensure that it is in a clearly labelled 
lunchbox. Please ensure that packed 
lunches are healthy and balanced. 

If you think you may be entitled to a FREE 
school meal, please click below to check 
your eligibility and apply. 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-
and-education/schools-and-
colleges/school-meals/#Apply


School Dinners

We have seen an increase in snacks 
that children are arriving in to school 
with, especially in Reception, Year 1 & 
2. Please be assured that your child 
receives a fresh piece of fruit every 
day as well as universally free milk 
from our providers 'Cool Milk' until 
they turn 5. (You will be sent a link to 
opt in after your child's 5th birthday if 
you would still like your child to 
receive milk. (Payable).

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/#Apply


Mrs Mitchell and Mrs Sellers in 
our kitchen provide the children 
with such a scrumptious choice of 
food every day. We are lucky to 
have such smiley, friendly cooks.


Don't forget to book your child's 
lunch via Parent Pay.




Wraparound Care and Clubs

Times and Prices - 
Early Birds


Early birds club is 
open from 7.50am 
each morning and 
costs £1.50.

The children have a 
selection of 
activities to do in 
our school hall 
before going to their 
class at 8.35. 


Please note that this 
club does not 
provide Breakfast.


Times and Prices - 
After school club


After school club 
starts at the end 
of the school day 
at 3.15 until 5.15. 
The children are 
collected from 
their classrooms 
and go to the hall 
where there are 
different 
activities on offer. 
These include 
crafts, games and 
film night on a 
Friday. The price 
of this club is £4 
an hour.

Extra Curricular 
Clubs


We also provide 
clubs each term 
both at lunch time 
and after school.

This term, these 
have included: 


Multi Sports 
Football
Choir
Art
Recorders
Chess Club

Please note that 
Art Club will be 
finishing after this 
half term. The last 
session will be 
Wednesday 27th 
March.


Please ensure that 
your child is pre-

booked on Parent 
Pay, this is statutory 
due to safeguarding.



Attendance

You may phone the office on 01872 276372 
and leave a message or alternatively e-mail 

us on hello@shortlanesend.org.uk



Attendance



Safeguarding



This half term I have loved...

Because I've worked so 
hard in my phonics, I 
have now joined free 
reading accelerated 

reader books.

I really love playing 
with the dollies in 
the home corner.

I had fun doing 
watercolour 

painting



Read Write Inc Phonics Tasks at Home

Every week, check 
Tapestry for new RWI 

videos that will be sent for 
your child to practise.

For more info on RWI go to our website: 
https://www.shortlanesend.org.uk/web/tamar_class/659897

https://www.shortlanesend.org.uk/web/tamar_class/659897


Staying in Touch

For further information please visit our 
website:

Social Media, School Comms & Payments
Click

icons for
more info

https://www.facebook.com/shortlanesendschool
https://twitter.com/shortlanesend
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/201716749-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App-as-a-parent
https://www.parentpay.com/parents/
https://www.shortlanesend.org.uk/web


Thank you for reading our Spring newsletter.

We hope to see you soon!



